

County Builder Round Table Meeting Notes 11/10/2021 - Via Zoom

- HB1059 and CCGM processes were discussed as there is a great deal of confusion over the language and its meaning. Rich Long shared that the process is focused on single-family only and means that if a contractor cannot make corrections within ten days, a contractor should request the waiver so that they do not have to pay again. Rich is working on simplifying some of the language in the waiver and on their website page referring to HB1059.
- Also shared reference HB1059: Collection of fees for one-day permits are now required at the application stage and before the permit gets sent to review.
- Jamie French is working on an executive summary for additional staff to go before BCC in December or January. The additional staff for Rich's department will include only inspectors and plans reviewers. Amelia will discuss with Jamie and provide any necessary support needed.
- Rich Long shared that the team is working on self-issuance permits is meeting next week. Rich will get back with an update following the meeting.
- The County is updating the website as this is a priority for the new County Manager. As a result, some of the old links do not work. You have to bookmark all new links.
- He also noted that they have general department mailboxes with persons assigned to monitor and respond to emails each day. A new divisional email master list is being developed, and Rich will share it with CBIA.

The following County Builder Round Table via zoom is scheduled for December 8th.